Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: copies of utility bills
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Would you please be able to provide copy invoices for electricity, gas and water supplied to 1 Council owned or operated, non-residential property for 2021, 2022 and 2023, in pdf format? Ideally I would like to receive these copy invoices for one of the Council's larger buildings, but if that is in any way problematic, copy invoices for a random building would suffice. To clarify, I would like to receive copies of actual invoices as PDFs for this period, not a summary of utility consumption and costs.

Answer:
Please find attached copy invoices from 2021 onwards for electricity, gas and water for a Council owned and operated building. 

A small amount of information in the invoices has been redacted.  We have determined that this information is exempt from disclosure under Section 31(1)(a) -Prejudicial to Law Enforcement, as disclosure would be likely to prejudice the prevention or detection of crime.
This exemption is subject to public interest test. There is an inherent public interest in ensuring that there is openness and transparency in the spending of public money. Transparency is likely to increase confidence in procedures and decisions made by the Council. It will also enable the public to understand whether the Council is getting value for money from its decisions.
However, we have concluded that, as regards the small amount of information in question (account and other reference numbers), this is outweighed by the risks of assisting criminal activity and prejudicing the prevention or detection of crime if such information were put into the wider public domain.  We have taken into account that disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is disclosure to the world at large rather than only to the individual applicant. We have decided that the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs that in disclosure of this particular information contained in the documents.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
